EMPLOYERS MUST PAY FOR ALL “HOURS WORKED”

One of the major functions of the FLSA (Fair Labor Standards Act) is to require “time and a half for overtime” to be paid to all non-exempt hourly employees who work more than 40 hours in a workweek.  They must receive 150% of their normal pay rate for all additional hours worked over 40.
All voluntary work by non-exempt employees is compensable work time.  If an employee works at the end of a shift or desires to stay and finish a project on which they have been working, or come in early, or work on weekends, etc., an employer must compensate the employee for that time if they knew or had reason to believe that the employee was working and did not tell them to stop.  Similarly, if work is being performed away from the job site or at home and the employer knew or had reason to know, then the time must be counted toward the employee’s hours worked.  

The reason for this requirement of compensating voluntary time is that an employer cannot be permitted to accept the benefit of having the employee continue to work without compensating the employee for the work being done.  The issue is whether the employer knew or had reason to know that work was being performed.  This places the duty upon management to be aware of, and to monitor, the time being spent working by employees.

To combat unauthorized work hours by employees, it is the policy (as stated in the Personnel Policies) of NMCAA that all work performed by non-exempt employees, during unscheduled work hours, must be authorized in advance.  Voluntary work time is compensable and NMCAA will take affirmative steps to stop the employee from working.  There will be no voluntary work time for NMCAA employees.
When a supervisor becomes aware, or suspects, that an employee is working in excess of 40 hours per week, they are to address the employee immediately, and give then a written warning (disciplinary documentation) regarding unauthorized overtime.  In this warning, it will state that a recurrence of this action may be cause for immediate termination of employment.  Even though the original overtime action was not authorized, the employee must be paid, because they were permitted to work (even though not authorized).

The FLSA takes a single workweek (which for NMCAA is Monday through Sunday) as its standard and does not permit averaging of hours over two or more weeks.  Although overtime must be computed on a weekly basis, FLSA does not require employers to make weekly overtime payments.   The general rule is that overtime compensation earned in a particular workweek must be paid on the regular payday for the period in which the workweek ends.  The FLSA does not require that workweeks coincide with pay periods, only that all wages earned during the pay period must be paid each pay period.

